


Fort Hunter Free Library Board of Trustees
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda
September 12, 2022

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Fort Hunter Free Library was called to order at 6:30 pm by President Beverly Osborne. Members present were Ava Douglass, Sue Nacco, Kara Travis. Barbara Lampkin and Beth Osborne were excused. Glenda Eager was the Board’s guest.

Secretary Report: 
Secretary’s report was tabled until next month.

Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer’s Report was emailed prior to the meeting. 
Treasurer’s Report has been filed for audit.

Old Business:
95th Birthday - the Board extends a huge thank you to everyone who participated and made our celebration a huge success. We had approximately 75 attendees!

Summer Reading Program was a huge success this year. There were 119 unique children who attended. SRP did go over budget due to the unexpected turnout, but this overage was discussed. The SRP budget will need to be increased next year.

There was a discussion about the library moving to the basement space in the new Town Hall building. The Board has never received any results from the air quality study that the Town said they would conduct. At this point, the Board feels that moving into the basement space isn’t in the best interest of the library and will no long be under consideration. Bev will draft a letter to the Town sharing that information, with thanks for the opportunity.

The library has not had a signed lease with the Town for almost 2 years. This is an increasing concern as time goes on. Bev and Kara have both made several attempts to reach out to Eric Mead with no luck. Bev will draft a letter to Eric Mead and Deb Slezak, the Town attorney, asking to have the issue addressed as soon as possible.

New Business
A discussion regarding the set up of a 403(b) plan was held as Judi Steiger requested that the library investigate the possibility for staff.  MVLS does not offer a plan to member libraries so FHFL would need to set up its own plan.  After discussion, it was decided that Bev would follow up with Judi with some questions and bring answers to the board next month.

Kara informed the board that the SEFCU merger with CapCom was completed, and the new name is Broadview.  She also received a notice that assets exceeding $250,000 in the joint institution will be insured up to that $250,000.  

FHFL has approximately $28,000 (Capital Account) in investments with Fidelity.  Currently, these assets are held in several CDs and are reinvested when they mature.  There was some discussion about looking into more profitable investments and it was decided to table a decision until the balance reaches $50,000 in the account.  In the interim, the assets will continue to be reinvested in CDs.

Kara received notice that the Hartford insurance premium for liability and property will see a small increase when it renews.  Also, there is a change in coverage for computers and electronics. 

ToF Youth Commission will be holding its Trunk or Treat event on October 29 this year and asked if we would like to participate.  Bev will make the decision later and inform the board at the next meeting.

The annual Holiday Basket Raffle will be held November 28 through December 16.

MVLS annual meeting at Riverstone Manor in Scotia will be held on October 27.

Sue Summerfield suggested the library hold a wine glass painting fundraiser.  She will follow up with the woman she spoke to before the pandemic shut down.

Sue S suggested that we use the money that was received in memory of Shirley Auspelmyer to purchase or do something in her honor; perhaps something that she would particularly have wished for. 

Thanks to Barb and Bill for continuing to return the bottles into the redemption center.

Board Book of the Month for February is Beth. Next month is Bev.

Director’s Report:  
The Director’s Report was emailed prior to the meeting. Judi updated with some statistics that Bev read.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:19 pm.  The next meeting will be held on October 10, 2022.	


Respectfully submitted,
/Bev Osborne/
Beverly Osborne, President


	



